
 

NEMMDR - Melton Mowbray Distributor Road   UPDATE November 2023 

Our community support confinues….  

Egerton Park Cricket Club is a social environment that welcomes 

everyone. Where families can enjoy compefifive nature of sport, 

whilst also experiencing a sense of belonging and community. The 

club is a not-for-profit organisafion, and a Community Amateur 

Sports Club (CASC) that believes in providing communifies cricket as a way of reducing 

social deprivafion and improving social & living standards. Having arranged a meefing 

with the Club Chairman we quickly established how we could support this local 

community hub. 

There was an immediate requirement to improve and reinstate the car park that was in 
a terrible state of disrepair.  It has had no investment in several years (even decades). 

 

The repair work is extensive and something clearly beyond the capability and financial 

means of the amateur community sports club. Our inifial solufion was to improve the 

car park area making it a more welcoming space and encourage an improved social 

environment for the whole community to enjoy. 

The car park is used by not only club members ,but also the local community, dog 

walkers and visitors to the park.   

 

    
 

  

With support from our NEMMDR civil engineering team 
Danaher and Walsh, we have repaired the car park area 
and provided a useable space. 

 

EPCC chairman Nick Watchorn and Linzi Elloift Chief Execufive Melton 

Mowbray Town Estate wrote: 

“What you, Galliford Try, Danaher& Walsh and the wider Melton Mowbray 

Distributor Road project team has done with the car park behind Egerton 

Park Cricket Club is amazing.  This will make a world of difference to our 

members, dog walkers and the general public that use Egerton Park.  Please 

pass on my sincere thanks to all involved, it is greatly appreciated” 

 “On behalf of Melton Mowbray Town Estate I would like to say a huge thank 

you for your kindness, generosity, and hard work. It is fantasfic and a very 

generous gift of many resources. Our community will 

benefit hugely from your efforts and we are grateful.” 

 

For any enquiries, please email: gino.salvatore@gallifordtry.co.uk or call 07918640481 



 

Progress and upcoming works 
Summary of work progressed or 
completed in October 2023 

Despite severe weather condifions and flooding 
across the area work has confinued…. 

 Scalford Road 
drainage and cable 
diversion works 
completed within the 
agreed road closure 
period. Thank you for 
your cooperafion. 

 Bridge foundafion works  has commenced  

at Scalford Brook, Thorpe Brook and River 

Eye. 

 Road construcfion works has commenced  

at A606 Noftingham Road to Scalford Road. 

 

 Summary of planned and ongoing work for November 2023 

 Service diversions works on going.  

 Earthworks and drainage works on going. 

 Archaeological and Haul Rd works on going. 
                                      
                                     Updated scheme photographs and drone footage  

          available for you to view on this link   MMDR on Kuula 

  There are no requirments for road closures for the NEMMDR project throughout November. 

We will require two way temporary traffic lights to accommodate diversion works at the 
following locations intermittently throughout November. For safety reasons they will be operational 24hrs a day 
when required. 

 Scalford Road. 

 Melton Spinney Road  

 Saxby Road.                   

 A606 Burton Rd 

The Haul Rd crossing point traffic lights located at Scalford Rd and Melton Spinney Rd will be switched off overnight during 
the winter period as our working hours reduce due to daylight hours restrictions. However, please be aware that 
throughout the delivery of the project there will be temporary two way traffic lights across the scheme as and when 
required. For your own safety and that of our workforce please adhere to traffic light systems when operational. 

                                                                               Thank you for your cooperation. 

If you know somebody who would be interested in subscribing to our newslefter, please email: gino.salvatore@gallifordtry.co.uk 

Alternafively, you can visit the project website for further details and view traffic management plans and the overall scheme design. 
www.leicestershire.gov.uk/nemmdr 

For any enquiries, please email: gino.salvatore@gallifordtry.co.uk or call 07918 640481 
 

https://kuula.co/profile/HillTopMMDR
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